



Wilton Community Area Partnership (WILCAP)
Committee Meeting 30th January 2012 7.30pm
Wilton TC Chambers.

1. **Present-** Peter Edge (in the chair), Ivan Seviour, Jimmy Green, Rachel Ashton-Brown, Nigel Lefroy, Jenni Bertram, Stephen Harris, Laura Pictor, Clive Upton, Samantha Bunyan.

2. **Apologies** – Trevor Long, Pete Jung, Charles Smith

3. **The minutes** of the last meeting were examined and agreed as a true record.

4. **Matters Arising**

The SID which is funded by the Area Board is currently no longer being moved around due to an insurance problem. It was thought that some clarity was needed about the data that a SID can provide. This question would need to be raised at the next CATG meeting.

5. **The Community Area Manager.**

The new CAM , Stephen Harris introduced himself. He explained about the forthcoming Joint Strategic Needs meeting scheduled for Monday 5th March 2012 at Dinton Village Hall. He felt that this forthcoming meeting should provide some ideas about 'The Way Forward' for CAPS and that the structure of this evening should provide some community priorities.

A meeting was arranged for some of the representatives of TapCAP and WilCAP to meet. This was arranged for February 2nd at Beatons Tea Rooms at Tisbury. Chairs/Vice Chairs would meet with Stephen Harris, Laura Pictor and Dawn Wilson to examine options of a way forward and if there was a possibility of TapCAP and WilCAP working together at some point in the future.

Laura explained the direction that other CAPs were beginning to take in terms of networking with other professionals in the area, who may have expertise with various issues. Stephen Harris was really looking to find some common ground to try and move the CAPs forward.

Discussion also took place regarding how The Area Board might work more closely with CAPs and parishes for the benefit of the local community.

It was also thought that somebody employed by the CAP/S for a certain number of hours, perhaps jointly between TapCAP and WilCAP might well have certain benefits in moving the CAPs forward. This also might be a way forward for the CAPs in kick starting some of the issues that might be highlighted in the forthcoming JSN event. It was thought that the JSN evening may well provide a useful forum for WilCAP to say what its plan for the future is and what it is trying to achieve.

It was agreed that the next meeting of WilCAP would be held at Burcombe Village Hall at 7 .00pm on the 19th of March 2012 .

6. Website Update.

Rachael reported that members had been sent the annual report through Wordpress. The most popular searches on the site are to do with WilCAP and the Eco-project. Rachael asked that any further news for the website be sent to her.

7. Treasurers Report The treasurer reported a balance of £5321:45.

8. Correspondance

Future Events- Health Watch- changes to patient care- 15th Feb 9.45-12.45 at Salisbury Methodist Hall- Clive Upton was able to attend.

9. AOB

Eco-Project- Peter reported that the group had recently been to London to meet with the Partners. Overall progress is very promising with good local support.

Jenni Bertram reported that the Youth Centre in Wilton would be officially opened on the 20th February 2012 at 6.00pm.

The group heard that the Dinton Post Office/Shop would close on 12th March 2012 unless a buyer could be found. A public meeting would be held on 9th February about this issue

The meeting closed at 8.45pm Next meeting Monday 19th March at Burcombe Village Hall at 7.00pm